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‘Honoring our past; Serving our Tribal Family; Protecting our Culfure and Independence;and Controlling our Future.
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January 14, 2008





Dr. Sherry Hutt, Manager


National NAGPRA Program


National Parks Service (NPS)


1201 Eye Street, NW (2253)


Washington, DC. 20005 





RE: RIN 1024-AD68





Dear Dr. Hutt:





At this current time, the Smith River Rancheria would like to submit a letter of comment to the National NAGPRA Program regarding the proposed changes to the rule regarding the procedures for the disposition of “culturally unidentifiable” human remains (RIN 1024-AD68), meeting the January 14th deadline.





It is the position of the Smith River Rancheria (Tribe) that we protect and respect our ancestral remains and those items associated with these remains. The Tribe would like to state that although the term “culturally unidentifiable” leaves much to one’s own interpretation of the definition it is with great advocacy that we make it clear that the Tribe’s position of the handling our ancestral remains is highly revered and sacred. That we recognize that ultimately “proving” such identity could be difficult; we are in support that as tribal entities we all support the repatriation of our ancestors. We would like the proposed changes to the Act to reflect such language and embrace the concept of repatriation no matter the cultural identity or affiliation. 





It is at this time that the Tribe requests time for an extension of the comment period to formulate our comments on such a significant regulation. The Native American Graves Protection Repatriation Act (NAGPRA) is highly valued by the Tribe and making of position known is very important to us as a tribal nation. We ask that we be able to submit more comments by the next Advisory Review Committee meeting in May 2008.  





Thank you for your time and understanding in this matter. Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Suntayea Steinruck @ 487-9255 X 3180. Please expect a letter from our Tribal Chairperson, Kara Brundin-Miller, in the near future.








Sincerely,











Suntayea Steinruck


NAGPRA/THPO Officer 











Waa-saa-ghitlh-'a~  Wee-ni  Naa-ch'aa-ghitlh-ni

Our Heritage Is Why We Are Strong


